

Unit Test 1-2

Name _____ No. _____ Class. _____

Word Test: Choose the word that matches the definition. (Items 1-10)

1. Money that employees receive for doing their job, especially professional.

- a. attendance b. charity c. program d. salary

2. To say that you are annoyed, unhappy, or not satisfied about somebody/something.

- a. consider b. complain c. manage d. disappointed

3. Upset because something you hoped for has not happened or been.

- a. disappointed b. convinced c. touched d. tired

4. The ability to control your thoughts and actions to achieve what you want to do.

- a. manage b. concentrate c. willpower d. local

5. The fact that you have achieved something that you want and have been trying to do or get.

- a. success b. celebrate c. cheerful d. aim

6. A thing that you do often and almost without thinking, especially something that is hard to stop doing.

- a. challenge b. aim c. habit d. schedule

7. Feeling worried or nervous.

- a. confident b. anxious c. careless d. lazy

8. To obtain or win something, especially something that you need or want.

- a. gain b. lost c. weight d. reach

9. The responsibility for something wrong that has happened or been done

- a. careless b. aim c. fail d. fault

10. A person that you work with, especially in a profession or a business.

- a. colleague b. schedule c. attendance d. curriculum

Read and choose the best words to fill in the blanks. (Items 11-29)

Dear Talib,

Thank you so much for your last email. I'm so 11) to have a pen pal! Let me tell you a little about myself. Right now, I go to school in England, but I don't live with my parents. That's because the school I 12) is a boarding school, which is a kind of 13) school where students stay in their own dormitory room at night and on the weekend.

Before this, I went to a local school in my hometown, but my parents were not 14) with it, so they moved me here. When I first came here, I was quite nervous and 15) But now, I've been living here for almost 2 years, and I feel more relaxed and 16) It's nice here: it's quiet so I can concentrate on my studies, and the school's general 17) is great. We

have many classes to choose from, and wonderful teachers. My favorite class is science. We have an incredible laboratory here, so every week I can do fascinating 18) Overall, this school is pretty good.

- | | | | |
|-------------------|----------------|---------------|---------------|
| 11. a. excited | b. exciting | c. disgusted | d. incredible |
| 12. a. make of | b. achieve | c. attend | d. begin |
| 13. a. individual | b. colleague | c. convincing | d. private |
| 14. a. satisfy | b. satisfying | c. satisfied | d. frightened |
| 15. a. disgusted | b. stressful | c. anxious | d. fail |
| 16. a. confident | b. touched | c. convinced | d. nervous |
| 17. a. habit | b. celebrate | c. moment | d. curriculum |
| 18. a. interviews | b. experiments | c. schedules | d. directions |

Reading Comprehension

Trying to choose which field of study to go into can be difficult. You should always do a lot of research before you decide on a profession. Fortunately, there is a lot of information available. There are lots of brochures with details about different educational programs. You can also find a lot of information on the internet, which is especially useful if you've been thinking of applying for schools in another country. Before you pick your career path, spend some time carefully considering what you want to do professionally. Depending on the job you choose, you may be spending a lot of time and money getting the right qualifications. If, for example, you want to become a lawyer, you'll need at least seven years of education after high school. In addition to making sure you have an accurate idea about the education involved, you should also talk to a few people who work in that profession. Many are happy to give a moment of their time to an interested student. Talking to them, you will get a better understanding of the job. For instance, you might be surprised to find out that many lawyers aren't satisfied with their jobs. Many complain that they don't have any free time and that the work is very tiring. Even if that is disappointing to hear, it's still good to know. This isn't something you want to find out after you have been going to university for many years. If you don't know anyone working in that profession, you could try asking a professional from another field for help, or you could do some research on your own.

19. What is the main message of the passage?
- | | |
|--|---|
| a. You should always choose a satisfying occupation. | b. A lot of lawyers complain about their jobs. |
| c. You should investigate the jobs you're considering. | d. Researching helps you find out your interests. |
20. How do brochures about education help you?
- | | |
|--|---|
| a. You can use them to apply for school. | b. You can look at schools abroad. |
| c. You can learn different skills. | d. You can learn about schools' programs. |

21. What should you consider when you're choosing a job?

- a. what qualifications you need to do the job
- b. how long you will have to go to school for
- c. what the occupation is like
- d. all the above

22. How can you learn more about different professions?

- a. You can interview a lawyer.
- b. You can do some research.
- c. You can ask an interested student.
- d. All the above.

23. Why do many lawyers dislike their jobs?

- a. They don't get much time to relax.
- b. Their jobs don't make a difference.
- c. Their work is boring.
- d. Their salaries are too low.

24. Brochures aren't useful for researching what to study.

- a. true
- b. false

25. There is no information on the internet about studies abroad.

- a. true
- b. false

26. Studying to be a lawyer costs a lot of money and takes a lot of time.

- a. true
- b. false

27. You must attend law school for seven or more years to become lawyers.

- a. true
- b. false

28. Many lawyers find their job disappointing

- a. true
- b. false

29. When researching a job, you can find out some unexpected details.

- a. true
- b. false

Expressions Practice: Choose the correct phrasal verb from the box. (Items 30-33)

- | | | | |
|------------|-------------|------------|-------------|
| a. made up | b. made off | c. make of | d. make out |
|------------|-------------|------------|-------------|

30. Lily with her friend Timmy after they fought.

31. I just came by to see how you were with your new job.

32. I heard the thief with all the Queen's jewels.

33. I'm not sure what to this strange new building.

Choose the correct phrasal verbs from the box. (Items 34-37)

- | | | | |
|------------|--------------|-------------------|-------------|
| a. turn up | b. turn down | c. turn it around | d. turn out |
|------------|--------------|-------------------|-------------|

34. Sorry, I must..... your offer. I already have a job.

35. Did Ryan ever for the soccer game?

36. The weatherman was right—it did to be a rainy day.

37. Our team is losing! Come on, guys, we need to.....

Grammar Practice: Fill in the blanks with the correct form of the given words. Then write PPS for present perfect simple or PPC for present perfect continuous tense. (Items 38-40)

38. They have been..... (talk) about starting a charity for years.

- a. talking/PPS b. talking/PPC c. talked/PPS d. talked/PPC

39. She has (apply) for the job.

- a. applying /PPS b. applying /PPC c. applied/PPS d. applied/PPC

40. We have (attend) the midday meeting.

- a. attending /PPS b. attending /PPC c. attended /PPS d. attended /PPC

